
Page 1 of 1 

PUBLIC UTILITY COMMISSION OF OREGON 
INTEROFFICE CORRESPONDENCE 

DATE: February 28, 2023 
TO: Bryan Conway through Marc Hellman 
FROM: Matt Muldoon and Bret Stevens 
SUBJECT: Verification of PacifiCorp, (PacifiCorp, PAC or Company)  

VRET Tariff Rates Effective March 1, 2023 
Compliance Filing Advice No. 23-005 

In Order No. 23-047 (Order) entered February 17, 2023, in Docket No. UE 399, the 
Public Utility Commission of Oregon (Commission) addressed just the second phase of 
this general rate case, restricted to consideration of the Fourth Partial Stipulation 
(Stipulation) regarding PacifiCorp’s Accelerated Commitment Tariff (ACT).  The 
Commission in its Order adopted the Stipulation in its entirety and dismissed the 
objections of New Sun Energy, LLC (NewSun).  As a result, the Company’s revenue 
requirement is still set to increase by $49.2 million, about 4 percent, or $46.7 million or 
3.7 percent on a net basis including the impact of updates to adder rates.  For a typical 
residential customer using 900 kWh a month, the change in total bill is $7.94, and 
represents an 8.6 percent increase.  These values are unchanged from work papers 
earlier filed by the Company in this general rate case. 
In response to the Order, PacifiCorp submitted its Compliance Filing Advice No. 23-005 
on February 24, 2023 with updates to index and four new tariff pages in Schedule 273. 
ACT Original Sheet Nos.: 273-1, 273-2, 273-3 and 273-4. 
Staff has reviewed the Advice Filing and finds it complies with the Commission’s Order. 
Staff recommends that an acknowledgement letter be sent, and the tariff sheets as 
currently filed be allowed to go into effect for service rendered on and after 
March 1, 2023. 


